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Michael Duncan
Builders Ltd

Tel: 01358 789 562

New houses ¢ Extensions ¢ Concrete work ¢ Roofing
All drainage & siteworks ¢ Septic tanks ¢ Patios & driveways

'

Est. 1985

michaelduncanbuilders.co.uk




Editor’s Letter

Hello readers - welcome to the September 2020 Tarves and Barthol Chapel Newsletter.

Two Tarves groups won Aberdeenshire Voluntary Action awards in August; one for the Tarves Grass
Cutters, whose work allowed children and families back to the local parks for fresh air, sociable (where
possible), energy burning playtime; the other award was for Care in Tarves Community.

Care in Tarves Community was initiated by our Parish Minister, Alison Swindells who outlined her pro-
posals in a village letter which the wider Newsletter team quickly circulated in Tarves village before
actual lockdown. Offers of help came swiftly, volunteer areas were identified, donation points were
established in the SPAR and the Pharmacy - and so this project began. Tarves Church was awarded
a share of the Scottish Government Resilience Fund and further financial help came from Aberdeen-
shire Council's Community Resilience Fund via a bid from the Community Council and Tarves Peo-
ple’s Party. This was further supplemented by the SPAR organisation in the form of vouchers to be
used in the village shop. Meldrum Rotary also contributed to the project, plus various personal dona-
tions, all welcomed and carefully documented. A big ‘thank you’ to those who donated, and continue
to donate, food/toiletries in the collection trolleys in the SPAR and the Pharmacy; these provided the
first few dozen bags before the funding monies arrived. Alison liaised with Mrs Conn in Tarves School,
and some of the pupils created eye catching flyers to add to the bags. These were colourful and
warmly worded — a personal message to everyone. A few children went on to contribute to the June
TBC with letters on their springtime lockdown experiences, with one letter as a ‘guest editor’ spot.

Our first ‘gift bags’ were delivered on Wednesday 25 March and have since continued on a regular ba-
sis. At the date of writing (20 August), we had delivered 385 bags with contents carefully chosen ac-
cording to the recipient’s specific circumstances, complete with the cheerful flyers and a little note
inside with phone contact details for further help. The unexpected ring of a doorbell came with a hello,
with a gift and contents chosen especially for them, as a message to people that the Church and com-
munity were thinking about them. There was a special bag for NHS workers in the village with thanks
for their dedication to patients. A few people in the village experienced some ill-health during lock-
down too, and a bag with some chocolates, cake and tea/coffee was always welcomed.

Volunteers covered all age groups from teenagers onwards, each willing to help, even those who were
still working offered help when their shift was finished. This led to both initiatives being nominated by
the local Community Council for the Aberdeenshire Voluntary Action Community Spirit Award, then
going on to win these awards from AVA. So, to all volunteers whether part of the ‘Grass Cutters’, the
Church project or individually helping friends and neighbours, these awards are for you. We have had
so many thank you cards, phone calls and messages recently, all with the clear message of ‘thank
you', so please carry on being generous with your time, being kind in your actions and being thoughtful
to others.

The Care in the Tarves Community project will still continue but on a lesser scale. However, we intend
to help families on a monthly basis and also during school holiday time, so please keep donating in the
local shops. If any readers are aware of anyone who needs specific help, please contact my
tbc.editor@btinternet.com email address.

Thank you.
Ruth — TBC Editor



The Manse
8 Murray Avenue
Tarves
Dear Friends

A few weeks ago we discovered a nest of sparrows in the outlet of the cooker
hood in the manse kitchen. Unfortunately one of the birds had actually found
its way down into the hood itself rather than out into the fresh air. We could
hear its wings beating. Sean did not feel he could take the cooker hood apart
himself — or rather he could have taken it apart, but getting it together again
would have been a different story. So we had to call someone out to the
manse to fix it. The tradesman was very busy but promised to come round as
soon as he could.

From time to time we heard the bird fluttering around. Then there would be
silence. The silence grew longer just before the kitchen man arrived. And we
were sure that the bird had not survived. However when the cooker hood was
opened up, we discovered that the bird had flown! The mess was still there
but the bird had found its way out to freedom.

If going into lock down was difficult, then this period during which we are trying
to come out of it again, holds its own challenges. Those challenges are partic-
ularly acute for any who have been kept shielded. Most of us have had the op-
portunity to get used to a changed world more gradually and a little bit at a
time. Even then, if we are honest many of us still find shopping a stressful ex-
perience, or at least | do — remembering to take my face covering with me is
the least of it!

But for those who have been kept shielded, moving out into the world is a huge
step. Suddenly the freedom we thought we longed for does not look so inviting
after all. No matter how much we may have craved freedom from the restric-
tions that were placed upon us, most of us have found it very strange to be out
and about once more. Of course the freedom we yearned for during lock
down is not the one we enjoy now. Unlike the sparrow which managed to find
its way out of the cooker hood into the freedom of its natural environment, we
are still living in an unnatural state. The coronavirus is still with us. We are still
having to physically distance which is not something that comes naturally to us.
And as | write this there are still no gyms or swimming pools open and face
coverings have become a regular feature of life.

As far as the Church is concerned, the reopening of our buildings has been
fenced around with so many conditions that the Kirk Sessions in both Barthol
Chapel and Tarves believe we can offer a better experience of worship on-line
or on the telephone for those who do not have the technology. On-line there is
no restriction on the numbers who can join in; we can sing our faith together in
the freedom of our homes; we can chat together after the service in small
groups; and we don’t have to wear face coverings — we can see each other.
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This freedom seems to be much more in tune with the freedom of which the
Christian faith talks. In the bible we find these words “where the Spirit of the
Lord is, there is freedom”. (2 Cor 3:17) That freedom is the freedom from fear
which God’s love promises whatever our circumstances. It is a freedom which
we can enjoy and celebrate in spite of the physical restrictions that continue to
feature in our lives.

All that having been said, there may be other good reasons for our churches or
hall to open and we are continually keeping this possibility under review. In the
meantime on-line worship continues — if you would like to join us please contact
me or one of the elders for the link to our Sunday service. If you are not sure
about how to use Zoom please just ask — we will be happy to help — a few months
ago none of us had heard of it —so we know how you feel — it really is an easy
app to use! And if restrictions are eased sufficiently before this letter is printed
then we would be absolutely delighted to welcome you to a service in Church.
Check out the Church/community web-sites for up-to-date information.

Wih warmest wishes
Allson | Swindells, Parish Minister

The path to nowhere - the reason why.......

There’s been much comment and curiosity over the new path alongside the Glebe
field. It had originally been planned as part of a larger Government funded scheme
to provide a path from Tarves to the Prop, but unfortunately this could not be ful-
filled.

However, it was felt that the path could still form part of a meaningful project for
the benefit of our community, although it had to be kept confidential until certain
consents had been obtained, and has been yet further delayed by Covid 19.

The Glebe is owned by the Kirk, and income from its let helps with Church costs.
To make it more attractive to tenants, it was decided that a new stock fence was
necessary. If the new fence was to be brought 10 feet into the field, a perimeter
path could be created, linking the new path round the field, to the existing dog
walk.

About a kilometre in length, it will hopefully provide a useful and enjoyable path of
a decent length, while keeping animals safe on both sides of the new stock fence.

It will be a grass path, similar to the dog walk, so the more it's used, the better it
will become!

Thanks are due to Chris and Tamsin for their work on the roadside path, along
with the Heritage Centre/Kirk in cooperation on the project. For the perimeter path,
thanks are due to the Kirk for giving use of the ground and fencing off.

Please enjoy the new walk when it's completed in the next month or so!

Tarves Kirk and Tarves Heritage







Tarves Kirk News

Although worship has gone online, it is not virtual. We are real peo- ,T];-"/(‘ I!/,r
ple, not virtual people and we are part of a worshipping community. F.-j"’“' \ ?{B\Q‘
You can join with us on a Sunday via an online device or a landline. ‘C}:\ (‘6
You don’t need to have wifi. If you haven't given this a go yet, Tarii'E:-I;I;}irish
please get in touch with me or your district elder for details. We can Church

deliver a printed order of service if you join by landline so that you
can share worship and sing along with the hymns. The church website and Facebook
page have up to date information and worship materials for each week.

During July and August we have been ‘meeting’ with our friends in Barthol Chapel for
joint worship. Over 30 people come together and it is even possible to have fellowship
in smaller groups afterwards. Such are the wonders of Zoom! Christine McWhirter,
candidate for ministry, will be leading two services while Alison and Sean are enjoying
a well-earned holiday.

The minister and elders continue to stay in touch with folk by phone, letter or chatting
over the fence! Please get in touch if there is anything we can do to support you at
this time.

We are continuing to progress the work on the Youth Hall as circumstances permit.
The new hardwood floor will be laid during August / September. The church has had 2
large TV screens installed, creating greater flexibility for worship. We are exploring all
possibilities for the safe reopening of the Youth Hall and the Kirk and will keep you in-
formed.

Church finances have recovered somewhat, thanks to your generous and ongoing
support.

Thank you to elders and members for continuing to put your faith into action in very
practical ways at this time.

More news and information can be found at www.tarveschurch.org and the Facebook
page.
Keep safe and keep praying.

Susanna Bichard - Session Clerk:
01651 851 345 or smbichard@aol.com

Just in time before TBC goes to print - a big thank you to the volunteers, teenagers included,
who moved chairs / tables in both the Church and the Youth Hall on Sat 22 August.
The clear floor space now allows the Church to be deep cleaned.
The Youth Hall is now ready for the flooring contractors.

The promise of a ‘thank you’ tea and a fine piece will remain in the diary until i's safe again!
Tarves Kirk
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Update on Aberdeenshire North Foodbank

Tarves Church were able to deliver a few boxes of donations to the Aber-
deenshire Foodbank's main warehouse just before lockdown. Since then, all
your very kind donations via the Spar and the Pharmacy have gone towards
local needs via the Care for the Community initiative.

The Foodbank coordinator has been in touch with us with an update. They
were fortunate in receiving some very generous and sizeable donations from
businesses and local organisations during July, plus continuing support from
shoppers who were able to donate in the larger supermarkets.

The Foodbank are pleased to report that the food banks in Ellon, Peterhead
and Huntly have opened again, welcoming clients in person to pick up food,
albeit socially distanced and observing all the guidelines necessary to keep
everyone safe. Hopefully at the end of August, they will be able to launch
their latest food bank in Fraserburgh, provided all goes well with fitting it out
and recruiting enough volunteers to man it.

We will not be collecting for the main Foodbank in Tarves just yet, our
Church is still closed and we have a lot of work to do before opening it safely.
In the meantime if you'd like to continue to donate in Spar and the Pharmacy,
we will ensure it goes to someone who could still do with a little local help at
the present time.

Thank you all for your kind consideration for others over these last 5 months.
Ruth

Tarves Church

A Hello from Messy Church

Hello from the Messy Church Team

We have not forgotten you!

We are glad to see schools are back and that things are slowly getting back to
normal.

Unfortunately, due to the restrictions Messy Church cannot go ahead as yet.
We know you will share our disappointment, but we must be patient and as
soon as it is safe to do so, we will contact you with our opening details.

We hope you have had a good summer and are trying the activities on our Fa-
cebook page.

Keep well and safe! We hope it won't be too long until we can meet again.

The Messy Church Team
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John S. Middleton

Electrical Contractor

Alan Middleton
4 The Square -
Tarves i Ern=
Ellon APPROVED
AB41 7TW CONTRACTOR

Tel: 01651 851662
Fax: 01651 851527

Jim Dow
Pest Control

dDpted>

e Moles

e Mice

R " * Rats
' e Wasps

Domestic : Commercial : Agricultural

1 Balcairn Cottages
Oldmeldrum, Inverurie
Aberdeenshire AB51 0EU

Tel: 01651 873699
Mob: 07778 579369

enquiries@jimdowpestcontrol.co.uk
www.jimdowpestcontrol.co.uk

li jimdowpestcontrol
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Ch'arlets Ligertwodd
Joiners

Charlie Ligertwood
Rowan Cottage
3 Tree Road
Tarves, ELLON
AB41 7JY
Tel: 01651 851502 Mob: 07889 770250
Fax: 01651 851502

Email: cligertwood@yahoo.co.uk

Haddo Estate
Firewood

Hardwood & softwood
logs available for prompt
delivery.

Please call

01651 851664
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Parish Knitting News

One of the positive outcomes from this lockdown is the dozens of wonder-
ful baby hats, scarves, vests, blankets and teddies, which have been pro-
duced by our regular knitters.

The bright, small sizes will be reserved for Nkhoma, but with the agreement
of the knitters, the parish will support more local groups in future.

Woodend Hospital is always pleased to get knitted blankets to share
among patients in the orthopaedic, neurology and ortho rehabilitation
wards. The ever filling box in the Church will be handed over when present
circumstances change.

Social Work in Inverurie - the donation box is almost full with hat and scarf
sets for older children, some larger size cardigans, and a selection of bright
and appealing teddies ready for a cuddle. Again, these will be handed over
when safe to do so.

The Special Care Baby Unit in Aberdeen is the newest recipient of baby
knitting. The first donations of tiny bonnets and small blankets have al-
ready been handed over to a local co-ordinator. She sent a lovely thank
you note which has since been shared widely with the knitters.

There are printed sheets with instructions for preferred sizes and colours of
baby bonnets and blankets for the SCBU. You can collect from Jessie at
Hanover by arrangement or email me at tbc.editor@btinternet.com to ar-
range collection.

For anyone keen on sewing, the
same co-ordinator welcomes 'drain
dollies ' for patients in ARI's Anchor
Unit. | have a pattern if anyone is
interested in making these cotton
fabric bags, sample photo to the
right. One proviso is the fabric must
be able to withstand a 60° wash.

Thank you everyone - you do make
a difference with the care and kind-
ness you put into your handiwork.

Ruth
Tarves Parish Church
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- Click and Collect and Doorstep Deliveries
LIVE =7 LIFE \pring local libraries closer to you

ABERDEENSHIRE

Click and Collect and Doorstep Deliveries are now available in Oldmel-
drum (HQ in Meldrum Meg Way, NOT the public library at the Academy),
Ellon, Fraserburgh, Banchory, Ballater and Stonehaven.

People have so far been jumping at the chance to collect (or have deliv-
ered) new books, hearing aid batteries from the NHS and Curricular Sup-
port Resources.

Some new services have been added to Click and Collect at Library HQ
in Oldmeldrum. Customers will be able to book a slot to collect reading
group collections as well as Bookbug Baby and Bookbug Toddler bags.
Photocopying will also be added to the booking system where a member
of staff will carry out the photocopying on your behalf. Customers can ei-
ther book a slot for this service or add it onto a drop off or collection book-
ing.

While Live Life Aberdeenshire’s digital library services have been very
well used during lockdown, there has been great demand for increased
access to materials only available in libraries.

The new services are being introduced to allow customers and staff to
remain socially distant and safe, while still getting what they need to
make lockdown more bearable.

A new online system has been developed alongside an easy-to-use
phone service to book time slots and resources. A “Live Chat” function is
also available on the Live Life Aberdeenshire website. Customers can
return items to any of the participating sites.

Find out more about the service and book your Click and Collect slot at:
https://www.livelifeaberdeenshire.org.uk/libraries/click-and-collect/

Customers who require a Doorstep Delivery should call (01467) 532929
to make arrangements.

You can join our library service, access your account and explore our li-
brary catalogue at: https://aberdeenshire.spydus.co.uk/spydus.html

livelifeaberdeenshire.org.uk o o

Part of Aberdeenshire Council
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Tarves Playgroup

We hope you are all well and starting to enjoy the new norm. Aren’t children
amazing in how resilient they are! We should all take a leaf out of their book;
love, live and laugh. We are all so very proud of the children in the community.

The Youth Hall is currently getting new flooring installed so playgroup will reo-
pen when this is complete, we are very excited to see it all finished. This was
also a job delayed by COVID!

We are in full swing getting ready for reopening, we have risk assessments and
procedures all done and just being checked over before making them final, we
want the children to have fun but keep everyone safe at the same time. Transi-
tion work is also taking place, we are working on some photo collages, poems
and videos to send to our families so children can be a little more familiar with
the staff before starting. I'm sure the children will love to see the staff's smiley
faces again.

You may ask yourself, “What is the difference between Playgroup and Nurs-
ery’? The answer is they are both the same. They both follow the same Ear-
ly Level Curriculum for Excellence, they both provide exciting learning
opportunities, they both track children’s progress through regular observations
and monitoring, they both have robust risk assessments, policies and proce-
dures, they both have highly trained staff or staff undertaking training and both
have fantastic resources.

The only differences are that Playgroup is run by a voluntary parent led com-
mittee which is very rewarding to be part of and a great way of making friend-
ships and we provide day care of children aged from 2 years.

We are in partnership with the local authority to provide funded pre-school
education for children aged from three to five years and also have funded
places for eligible two year olds. Funded and non-funded places are still
available so if you'd like more information on joining the group please email
Lois at tarvessecretary@outlook.com

We have a new committee this year and are very grateful to our wonderful
community for stepping up and offering their time to support us.

We would like to welcome Mandi and Carol as Co-Chairs, Lois as Secretary,
Nicola as Treasurer and Julie as Fundraiser, however we would love some
more fundraisers to join our team; MORE HANDS MAKE LIGHT WORK!!
Please email tarvessecretary@outlook.com if you can spare any time or skills
from making phone calls, creating posters, booking venues, baking or just com-
ing up with fab ideas and contacts!

We must speak about the disappointment we faced a few weeks ago when
checking on the hall and garden. The shed windows have been broken twice
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Cosmetic Acupuncture

Suitable for men and women looking for a more natural
alternative to fillers and chemical treatments to soften
the appearance of lines and wrinkles.

Now available in OLDMELDRUM.
For appointments and enquiries:

call 07714 421244 or look at rejuvenatecosmeticacupuncture

Adhering strictly to both current government and professional body guidelines.
Look out for updates via my Facebook page.

————

chartered
Qb 2, physiotherapy
1 Elizabeth Ann Ross

Appointment and enquiries to

Tel: 01651 851812 or
Mob: 07714 421244
Email: ab121physio@gmail.com

Day and evening appointments

Heath Insurance approved

Adhering strictly to both current government and professional body guidelines

Treatment and Office 5
rehabilitation for neck / back / Oldmeldrum Business Centre
joint problems, muscle pain, Colpy Way, OLDMELDRUM
sports injuries Aberdeenshire
Pilates AB51 0BZ
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William D Massie) /
Funeral Directors ﬁ\/j
Est 1945 (:%‘i“

S
=

Family owned and run business
All types of funerals arranged
Compassionate and professional
service

Offering support, reassurance
and guidance

Golden Charter pre-paid funeral
plans available

Duthie Road, Tarves
01651 851205
maureen@wdmassie.co,uk
www.wdmassie.co.uk

Members of the National Association of
Funeral Directors

Mark Harrison

Plastering Services
Cairnhill Bothy
Tarves
Tel: 01358 761438
Mob: 07801 385980

SIMPLY BLISS

Mobile Massage Therapist

Swedish Massage, Hot Stone
Massage, Hopi Ear Candling and
chair / on-site massage

Enjoy a treat in your own home at
a time that suits you.

Covering an area from Ellon to
Inverurie.

To make an appointment please
contact - Jo Lipp
07835 410690
or find me on Facebook

MUNRO SWEEPS

o Traditional & power
sweeping

| Cowels / bird guards /
nest removal

E CCTV check

HETAS certified stove installer
Fully Insured

Member of the Guild of Master
Chimney Sweeps

Munrosweeps@gmail,com
WWW. ITIUFII'OSWeepS.GO.Uk
Mobile: 07854669170

QA v
l HETAS &2
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FREENU UBLAGAYTIUNMUDIE
Call now! 07715300580

Follow Us On Facebook

Tarves-Elite-Tiling@Hotmail. Com )
‘Bemmmenﬁgd on MyBuilder.com f

Fully Insured Family Run Tiling Business o~
Years of Experience :

Many Satisfied Customers

Porcelin, Natural Stone and Plank Flooring
Porcealin and Caramic Wall Tiling

Full WetRoom Installation

Silicon and Grout Work Undertaken
Bathroom Tanking

All Repair Work Undertaken

F

 WE HAVE YOU COVER

lade with P Walleom &
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Aberdeenshire
Voluntary Action

Comrn_unl_ty
Spirit

s Award . Presented to

Care In Tarves Community
You have been given an
AVA Community Spirit Award
in recognition of your efforts in your
community during the pandemic.
Congratulations!

DSad
Daniel Shaw, AVA Chief Executive
29th July 2020
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Aberdeenshire
Vaoluntary Action

Comm_uni.ty
Spirit
Award

. Presented to

Tarves Grass Cutters
You have been given an

AVA Community Spirit Award

in recognition of your efforts in your

community during the pandemic.

Congratulations!

Daniel Shaw, AVA Chief Executive

29th July 2020




§ Brave Journeys
" begin with small steps

www.bravejourneys.co.uk
graham(@bravejourneys.co.uk

tTaA Tel: 07818 556866

For affordable, achievable & effective therapy when you
need it.

My fees are kept comparatively low as I do not use
premises - I offer e-therapy or come to the comfort of
your home, where i offer hypnotherapy, NLP, EFT and

talking therapy.

If you are experiencing struggles with your mental
health or you have an addiction or habit you would like
to tackle why not get in touch and we can
start your own brave Journey.

Graham Wilson
Hegng Therapist

@Bravejourneys
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15t Tarves Brownies

Restrictions around Covid-19 continue to pose challenges
to our ‘usual’ meetings so this term we've opted to try out | :
some virtual catch-ups instead with a packed programme of *"" '
games, challenges, baking, campfire songs and a puppet !
show all in the comfort of our own homes and with maxi-
mum social distancing!

Many of our Brownies enjoyed taking part in our latest virtual county event: Lla-
ma Lympics (at the end of August) a day full of fun, frolics and good old-fash-
ioned Guiding challenges.

Brownies have continued to work hard towards interest badges of their own
choice and we have been delighted to recognise their achievements in a varie-
ty of topics including Performance, Aviation, Languages, Collecting,
Plant/vegetable growing & Charity work. We are very proud to have presented
two Brownie Gold Awards (the highest awards possible in Brownies) to Emma
Pirie & Tess Davidson in recognition of all their hard work and commitment to
Brownies. We wish all our girls going onto Methlick Guides all the best in the
next chapter of their Guiding adventures.

1st Tarves Brownies (for girls aged 7-10) meet on a Wednesday evening 6.15-
7.30pm at Tarves Primary School. Please email Tarvesbrownies@gmail.com
for further information or check out https://www.girlguiding.org.uk

Haddo Arts Festival goes Virtual

The coronavirus pandemic has forced some changes, but Haddo Arts Festi-
val 2020 is going ahead from 3-8 October, thanks to the Trustees' decision
to move the show online.

The programme has had to change slightly but we still have a varied menu of
events ranging from chamber music to our Song for Haddo children's project
via comedy, Byron and jazz piano. All events will be pre-recorded, some at
Haddo, and will be released as YouTube Premieres.

The shows will be free to view, but the Trustees will be inviting donations to
help Haddo Arts continue supporting the performers, and to plan for a very
special programme for the 10th anniversary of Haddo Arts Festival in 2021.

More details will be available via https://www.haddoarts.com/events/haddo-
arts-festival-2020/ the Haddo Arts web site), or contact info@haddoarts.com
25




Plumbing &

Heating Services

Mike Beaton
Tel: 01651 851393
Mob: 07890 211895

cssssed0O® f-! .*.‘
N ‘ / <~

’ll .'\l'l.l..l%:'.l},.Q "{/ ‘
CHIMNEY SWEEP ‘

DIAMOND SWEEPS

Qualified Professional Certified Chimney Sweep
Traditional and Rotary Power Sweeping
CCTV and Pressure Integrity Testing
Cowls and Pots minor chimney repairs undertaken
John Stone
07594634409

Email john@diamondsweeps.com  www.diamondsweeps.com

burn(ﬁght Hﬂ
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Tarves Heritage Centre

The NHS Scotland sign on the Heritage railings was the creation of lan Mas-
sie, one of our committee members. Inspiration for the sign came from lan
seeing a Facebook photo of a laser sign on the side of Crathes Castle, thank-
ing NHS Scotland.

During the first weeks of lockdown, lan was tidying his workshop and found
strips of wood, originally saved for kindling.» The memory of the sign he had
seen on Facebook inspired him to try and make one for our village.« It took a
day to make most of the lettering, and although the big ‘S’ was difficult, he
didn't realise the little 's' would be even more difficult — another 2 days work!
However, he was very happy with the end result, and its prominent display in
Tarves Square has been a fitting gesture to the hard work and dedication of
NHS Scotland.

During the lockdown, more Heritage volunteers have been busy insulating and
plaster-boarding the loft, creating more storage space to ensure all artefacts
and Heritage collections are kept in safe and dry conditions.

Some maintenance in roof coping and repointing was also completed just in
time before the torrential downpour on the morning of 12 August.

We are also currently working on an audio-visual project which will enable us
to showcase our excellent archive of images and some films. This is proving
to be quite challenging, as most of the volunteers are a little behind in the
technology available for this type of system, but talking to the correct people
we are confident that it will be a great asset........ eventually.

Always remembering the children who visit our museum - we have a Hetty
Heritage Mouse Postcard Quiz which can now be downloaded from the web-
site under the news heading or click on this

link. http://www.tarvesheritage.org.uk/index.php/news-events

This is a fun quiz for families and involves a bit of exploring and walking. If an-
yone would like to share photos when they are out and about then please
send them to us. Hetty is now back in the Heritage Centre and you can see
her peeking out of the window.

In fact, Hetty is very excited that the Murly Tuck Cafe will be opening up and
using the courtyard in front of the museum for an outside dining area, weather
permitting and whilst social distancing is in place.» We look forward to doing
what we can to help our neighbours on The Square get going again - just what
we’ve all been trying to do these last few months.

http://www.tarvesheritage.org.uk/

Please see Heritage photos on pages 11 and 28
27












Barthol Chapel Scottish Women's Institute

Hello everyone,

Here we are in limbo again, hoping that we can resume our meetings soon.
Meanwhile, over the last few months our members have been keeping busy with
handicrafts for next years 'Country Comes To Town'.

Communication between our members has been through the internet and tele-
phone.« We hope to have a Zoom meeting soon, but being a terrible technophobe
| am leaving it to someone else to organise.

| have very conscientious chickens and have distributed the extra eggs to villag-
ers.» People have been busy, as I've have received back jars of marmalade, lem-
on curd, beetroot, tomato plants and various baked goods.« A good balance of
production and communication.

For fear of us becoming estranged from the Scottish Women's Institute here are a
few questions to ponder over.

* Which year did the Scottish Women's Institute celebrate its centenary?
a) 2015+ +b) 2013+ c) 2017
2)* The first Scottish Women's Institute was founded in which village?
a) Longriggende b) Longforgan+ c) Longniddry
3)* For what reason did the Women's Institute start singing 'Jerusalem' ?
a) The end of World War 1+ b) Queen's Coronations c) Women's Suffrage

1)
)
)
4;- What handicraft items were made to commemorate the centenary ?
)
)
)

a) Bannerse b) Quilts c) Knitted Toilet Roll Covers?

5) Which of these activities is popular with Scottish Women's Institute members?

a) Ruralympicse b) Urbanalympics c) Knittingalympics

6) Which of these is the latest in Scottish Women's Institute competitions?

a) Running dartse b) Walking Netball c) Skipping Golf

7) What is to be used for the Scottish Women's Institute virtual"Annual General
Meeting on 26 August?

. a) Boom b) Zoom ¢) Doom

8) In which fictional Yorkshire village was the film 'Calendar Girls' set?
. a)* Mapely+ b) Knapely* c) Stapely
)

9) What is the Scottish Women's Institute monthly magazine called?
a) Women United+ b) Women Togethers c) Women Emancipated
10) Which of these royals has not joined thes Women's Institute?
. «a) The Queene« b) Duchess of Cambridge c) Princess Anne
Answerse 1-c 2-c 3-c 4-a 5-a 6-b 7-b 8-b 9-b 10-b
We hope to attract new members when it is safe to meet in public. Until then,
please stay fit and alert.
For more information, please contact Hazel Skinner - 01651 806888
31






Barthol Chapel Guild

Over the past few months, we have found ourselves moving from lockdown and
isolation to a more hopeful situation of ‘social bubbles’ and careful distancing
within our communities and further afield. During this time, we have moved
from early Spring, through the Summer months and now into early Autumn.

It has been a strange and challenging year for us all to look back on.

Our Guild meetings are still on hold but, as friends in our church group, we are
very much in each other’s thoughts.

We can of course continue to feel part of the national Guild group by following
their annual theme. As part of the three-year Strategy ‘One Journey, Many
Roads’ we now enter the third and final theme when, as a Guild, we are chal-
lenged to go ‘The Extra Mile’ by putting our faith into action.

Although we are not yet in a position to meet up at our usual evening gather-
ings, may | encourage you to keep in touch, if possible, with the work of the
Church of Scotland Guild through their Facebook page. Here you can share
time with other Guild Projects, read the Guild weekly Newsletters or find Guild
events and services to be part of. For example, the Guild Annual Virtual Gath-

ering held on Saturday 5" September at 11am.

It is good to discover that the restrictions of Covid-19 have failed to restrict the
work and fellowship of the Guild.

Here in Barthol Chapel, we wait patiently and look forward to the time when we
too can once again share our fellowship in each other's company ... and enjoy
a chat and ‘fly-cup’ together.

Helen Mennie
01651 806366 helen.c.mennie@gmail.com

TBC - Tarves & Barthol Chapel Quarterly Newsletter

Final copy dates for 2020 newsletters
December 2020 edition final copy date - Friday 13 November 2020

Reminders will be sent out two weeks and one week before submission
dates.

Iltems for inclusion should include name / contact details and forwarded to
Ruth Nisbet at tbc.editor@btinternet.com. Thank you.
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Tarves Church Guild and Friendship Club

Because of the current circumstances, we have no plans made for meeting
this coming winter session for either of these groups. If things ease
enough, we may look to having some informal get-togethers. Meanwhile, |
have been in contact with members for a chat over the phone and hope to
eventually be in contact with everyone else as time goes on.

On a personal note, and as travel restrictions eased, Wilf & | decided to
venture into England for a short break in Shropshire — a relatively sparsely
populated rural area. So, what happened - but a small outbreak of corona-
virus at a camp not too far from the small hamlet we stayed in. We then
travelled to West Yorkshire to check on our eldest son Simon, who has a
learning disability. We found him coping well and was his usual cheery self.

Simon plays for a disability football team and those who remember him from
our time in Tarves, may be interested to know that he was selected to play
for the Mencap England team last year for a 5 a side international tourna-
ment in Switzerland. He was also due to attend trials for the England team
for the Special Olympics but, like so many other events, this too has been
cancelled.

We left Yorkshire on the day of the tighter restrictions coming into force
there. On our arrival home, we had a necessary appointment in Aberdeen
two days before the extra restrictions there. Did COVID-19 follow us around
or did we follow it? Once home, we put ourselves into self imposed lock-
down for 2 weeks which we have successfully survived. So, for the foresee-
able future, it is a case of staying near home for us.

Wilf is missing playing the church organ, although he keeps his fingers ac-
tive on our piano at home but he says to expect a few “bum” notes on the
organ pedals when Church services can finally restart.

We are both missing seeing members and friends in Tarves, and we wish
you all well in the current crisis

Jean Jowett (and Wilf), Fyvie

North East Scotland Support for Romania

It is with regret that the above Charity is to be dissolved, therefore
there will be no further collections.

Thank you for your support over the years.
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\.Presly Pest Control Ltd

Independent Specialists
in all aspects of Pest Control for
North East Scotland

High calibre fully trained staff.
High-level contact. No sales staff.

Contract work & tenders welcome.
Initial site survey non chargeable

01651 851234 spresly@aol.com

Mains of Auquhorthies, Oldmeldrum,
Inverurie, Aberdeenshire AB51 8DQ

+ - MATHS TUITION + =

Do you struggle with Maths? Are you flummoxed by
algebra or bamboozled by calculus?

Galn confidence with our personalised tutoring experience
for all levels of Maths in a patient and relaxed environment.

No question too trivial.

Email or phone today to book your first lesson, and let us
help you succeed

*Online tuition available™'

Jane & Amy Collinson craigdammaths@gmail.com
01651 851233 DBS checked




Terracycle Recycling Programmes

After a temporary pause in collecting, | am now again accepting hard to recycle
plastic packaging through programmes run by Terracycle.

If you’ve not heard of this before, it's an opportunity to take plastic that normally
goes to landfill and recycle it. This includes waste such as crisp packets, pet food
packaging, biscuit and cracker packets and toothpaste tubes.

The scheme has been running in Barthol Chapel for a couple of years now and, so
far, we’ve managed to save over 20,000 pieces of plastic from going to landfill.

The programmes are specific with regards to what plastic they will take so if you
would like to take part and reduce plastic waste, please email me for a full list of ac-
cepted waste and instructions on how to drop it off.

If you have been collecting in the past and are ready to get started again, then a re-
minder to please separate your recycling into their individual programmes and wash
put pet food pouches before dropping them off!!

Please feel free to get in touch if you have any questions.

[Thank you.

Lindsey Taylor lindseytaylor13@icloud.com

Update from the Hut Youth Project, Tarves

Due to social distancing issues, the Tarves Youth Project usual ‘Hut’ building will re-
main closed until January 2021.- However, we are looking at larger, alternative
premises for after the October holidays and will keep you posted. *Keep an eye on
our updates via our Facebook+page and also on the local community pages.

But on a brighter note ... we hope some of you managed to join us on Monday 31st
August, when The Hut had an outdoor socially distanced meet, and allowed the youth
workers time to catch up with some familiar faces, and hopefully meet some new fac-
es too. This was open to all S1 - S6 from the Oldmeldrum Academy catchment
areasfrom 7-9pm weather permitting, hot chocolates and marshmallows will be served.

We would like to show we are supporting the village food packages donations. The
Church are continuing the food packages+and we would appeal for donations to be
given to the Tarves Spar or Pharmacy. This is a much-appreciated service to help
others in the uncertain times we are facing, and we at the Hut would like to spread the
word on how important it is for communities to pull together during tough times, so if
you can donate even the smallest items please do. We are all in this together.

Suzanne will still be available for the collection of free sanitary products in conjunction
with Aberdeenshire Council within the village and surrounding areas.s These can be
collected from The Hut at an agreed time. Suzanne can be contacted on the Hut's Fa-
cebook page by private mail, or email address in the strictest confidence as always.
Email us at huthelp2020@outlook.com
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Jane Thom Bequest

Mrs Jane Thom was born in Craigdam. She died in the 1930’s and left a
modest bequest which is now managed by a local committee. The terms of
the trust state that funds were intended to be disbursed to persons of any
age residing in the Parish of Tarves who may have a legitimate need and
would otherwise find difficulty. To date we have funded a several individu-
als and would encourage persons of any age to make an application if they
feel they have a legitimate need.

All approaches will be considered and dealt with in the strictest confidence
by the committee.

To apply please contact Bob Davidson (Chairman) Tel: 01651 851112 or
TCC.chairman.org.uk or nhsg.haddohv@nhs.net
alternatively by post or self delivery marked private & confidential to
Jane Thom Bequest, CC Post Box, Tarves Post Office,

The Square, Tarves, ELLON AB41 7GX

N —

Inverurie Website Desion

Professional Website Designer 8 miles from Inverurie
* No Monthly Fees
¢ Business Email accounts with domain ending offered
* Logo Design as well as Digital Imagery - a specialty
* Outlook, IMAP STTP settings — No problems for us!
® Hosting for Websites , SEO & Domain transfer taken care of
¢ Help with Business Facebook

www.inverurie-website.design

Tel: 01467 809110
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Ellon and District Men’s Shed

The Ellon Men’s Shed is coming out of lockdown and the trustees and members
are looking for the Shed to get back in to operation. It will be quite a different opera-
tion with the Covid-19 controls in place for some time until we can get back to a
more normal operation. The Men's Shed is going to be even more important to
helping men’s wellbeing after lockdown. It will be important to get men back in to
the social environment and activity areas the Shed provides. The trustees work
load is going to be much greater in order to ensure that the Covid-19 controls being
put in place are maintained to ensure everyone is safe. If you feel that you would
like to help the trustees and enjoy the Men’s Shed banter, then please follow our
website for Shed reopening progress and get in touch.

Through gallant efforts by the dedicated trustees, the garden area has been main-
tained to perfection with grass cutting, strimming, hedge cutting and weeding and

we greatly thank the trustees involved. The 540 plug plants delivered at lockdown
have mainly survived with the planting out and care by trustees and members.

The painting team have spruced up the workshop, social area, hall, and toilets with
emulsion paint to make the Shed ready for re-opening and a big thank you is also
due here.

Shed members have been borrowing tools and portable equipment to help with
their home projects to keep themselves busy.

A further review of the Ellon Men’s Shed finances was required when it was real-
ised that Covid-19 controls were going to be in place for much longer than previ-
ously expected and that we would be lucky to have our funding streams back to

normal before the end of 2021.

The Scottish Government ‘Small Business’ grant scheme administered by Aber-
deenshire Council has come to our aid to ensure our Shed resilience and we thank
them.

Formartine Rural Partnership have also awarded the Shed £500 to help with our
polytunnel project and for which we are very grateful.

The plan to get the Shed back in operation has been made, and consists of a Cov-
id-19 risk assessment which identifies the controls to be put in place to protect our
trustees and members, along with other visitors to the Shed. Hand washing, sani-
tising, hygiene, PPE, social distancing and attendee numbers are the main areas of
the Covid-19 controls. Member guidelines will also be issued so that visits to the
Shed can be enjoyed safely.

Please follow our websites for Shed reopening info:
http://ellonanddistrictmensshed.blogspot.co.uk. We are also in the midst of building
a new website https://ellonmensshed.org/ , it isn't finished yet, but you can go there
for a preview.

Keith Stoker
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Business

Rev Dr Alison Swindells
Aberdeen Arms

Artier

Mike Beaton (MAB)

Jane & Amy Collinson
Brave Journeys

Coffee Apothecary

Diamond Sweeps
Dinneswood Garage

Jim Dow

A Duguid

Michael Duncan

Jill Grant

Grant Plumbing & Heating
Haddo Estate

Hall Bookings

Inverurie Website Design
Charlie Ligertwood
Mark Harrison

William D Massie
Massie Mechanical Services
Michael's Mobile Tyres
John S Middleton
Munro Sweeps

Murly Tuck

Presly Pest Control
Rejuvenate

D & J Ritchie

Elizabeth Ross
Scot-clad

Simply Bliss

SPAR Tarves

SSM Services

Tarves Elite Tiling
Colin Taylor

Tolquhon Gallery

E Watson Joinery

Advertisers Index

Service

Minister

Bar/ Restaurant

Graphic & Web design

Plumbing & Heating

Maths Tuition

Healing Therapist

Cafe - Ellon &
Pitmedden

Chimney Sweep

Vehicle Repairs

Pest Control

Electrical

Builders

Hair Stylist

Oil Heating specialists

Firewood

Melvin Hall - J Reville

Youth Hall - M Barrack

Website Design
Joiner

Plastering
Funeral Director
Vehicle Repairs

Tyre fitting & Auto Services

Electrician

Chimney Sweep

Cafe

Pest control

Cosmetic Acupuncture

Car Bodywork & Kitchens

Physiotherapy

PVC products

Massage with Jo Lipp

Local Shop

Mechanical Repairs

Wall & Floor tiling

Slating and roofing

Gallery

Quality Joinery Solutions
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01888 544314
07835 410690
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07917 181093
07715 300590
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842343
07854105608
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t: 01651 842332/ 01651 842849

m: 07720 444718

e: info@grantplumbingandheating.com & ‘

w: www.grantplumbingandheating.com 10496 502173

CONTACT US FOR A FREE ESTIMATE

\\WIEB/p—~
"“'E‘AT\“‘E‘"
YOUR OIL HEATING SPECIALISTS

Oil Boilers Serviced
& Commissioned

Oil Tanks Supplied & Fitted

KITCHENS
BATHROOMS
BOILER CHANGES
CENTRAL HEATING
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